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LHS Alumni web site: www.LebNHAlumni.com                    Email address: Alumni@LebNHAlumni.com  

2018 Alumni Day, June 9th                               Parade Theme: World Landmarks 

 

Message from the Alumni Board President ï 2018 
 

Dear Alumni, 

     Hello, I am honored to have represented you all for the past few years, and am excited to continue into this year.  As many of you 

know your board has very few members and this year has been a very unhealthy year for some of us.  We would like to encourage new 

members to join now, as we need fresh new ideas.  If you can't join full time, please consider helping us on Alumni Day. It would be 

greatly appreciated. 

    We will be in the park, next to the bandstand, this year with limited activities.  We will be having our dues tent, our annual meeting, 

and the trophy presentations after the parade tear down. We encourage you to join us. We hope that Boisvert's Curbside food truck will 

be in their usual spot for your food and drink needs. 

     Many classes do plan parties and get togethers, but we would appreciate your attendance in the park for the meeting and the 

presentation of the trophies. Alumni Day is not just about your own classmates, itôs about catching up with other Alum that makes it so 

enjoyable.  Please plan to let us know what you have been up to and don't forget to share the fun you had at Alumni Day.  

 

                                                  Everyone, have a great time and some "Ole LHS Fun"! 

 

Sincerely, 

Dianne Moodie Grant Class of 1969 

LHS Alumni President 

 

 

  

 

 

 

       Lebanon High School  

        Alumni Newsletter 
 

                                  Volume: 57                                                                  April  2018 

 

We wish to acknowledge and thank the 

following local businesses for helping to 

sponsor the 2018 Alumni Day Events. 

 

Mascoma Bank 

Byrne Foundation 

Holmes Computers 

Lebanon Garden of Eden 

Steveôs Pet Shoppe 

Bridgmanôs Furniture 

Ledyard Bank 

Richard and Susan Logan 

Ricker Funeral Home 

J.A.S. Inc. 

 

     Once again, we ran a couple of drawings for 

our Facebook followers to show our thanks for 

everyoneôs support.  Those of you on our 

Facebook page often offer wonderful suggestions 

and comments, so we wanted to say Thank You. 

Each event drew close to 200 entries! 

     Our November winner was Nancy Pillsbury MacGregor from 

the Class of 1968 and received $50. 

     Our December winner was Scott Rogers from the Class of 1980 

who also received $50. 

     Thank you all for joining in on the fun 

and also for your continued support! 

     Be sure to check out our page often at:    

https://www.facebook.com/groups/lebalu

mninh/. 

Watch for our óScratch Ticket Raffleô 

coming this spring! 
(not image of actual basket) 

 

file:///G:/Documents/LHS_Alumni/alumni%20news%202017/www.LebNHAlumni.com
mailto:Alumni@LebNHAlumni.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/lebalumninh/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/lebalumninh/
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2017-2018 

LEBANON HIGH 

SCHOOL 

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION  
 

Board of Directors 
 

PRESIDENT 

Dianne Moodie Grant ô69 

diannegrant69@yahoo.com 
603-306-1555 
Historian, Parade 
 

VICE PRESIDENT  

Rebecca Renault Kidder ô84                                   

rjkidder@aol.com 

603-398-5036, 603-448-6807                                                                                                  

Photography 
 

SECRETARY 

Denise Dennis Shibles ô73 

denise.d.shibles@gmail.com 

603-236-2961 
 

TREASURER 

Sue McBain ó72 

poodie154@yahoo.com  

603-632-7822 

Website/FB, Obituaries, Database, 

Scholarship 
 

Members: 

David Muzzy ó69 

dam1051@comcast.net 

(603) 448-4286 

Fundraising 
 

Linda Jeffers Bagley ó69 

lindasue216@yahoo.com 

603-359-4877, 603-448-2142 

Parade Registrar 
 

Susan Couture Desrosiers ó72 

sd5631@msn.com 

603-448-5631 

Newsletter 

 

Josephine Cummings Comeau ó72 

josephine.m.comeau@hitchcock. 

org 

 

Mondae Reed Dupuis ó86 

moonday8@aol.com 

 

Debby Thibodeau Borry ó64 

simidebby@aol.com 

 

 

  INCOME EXPENSES BALANCE 

STARTING BALANCE IN OPERATING ACCOUNT:    9,033.00 

Dues/Sales/Donations 21,839.56     

Transferred from Scholarship  - 2017 awards 5,000.00    

Golf tourney 2,050.00   1,088.56   

Transferred to Scholarship savings ï 2017 donations   7,776.37   

Insurance  1,545.00   

Misc   758.76   

Newsletters/postcards   2,025.21   

Parade   870.03   

Park   291.64   

Storage unit   1,474.00   

Website   144.00   

Dinner/Dance expense  2,080.18   

Class Monies disbursement - 1997   500.00   

2014 Scholarship- year 4- Hemenway   1,000.00   

2016 Scholarship- year 2- Carrier   1,000.00   

2017 Scholarship- year 1-  Adams   1,000.00   

2017 $500 x 4 book awards   2,000.00   

TOTAL  28,889.56 23,553.75   

ENDING BALANCE IN OPERATING ACCOUNT:    14,368.81 

      

STARTING BALANCE IN SCHOLARSHIP ACCOUNT:   12,928.05 

Donations 7,776.37     

Interest      

Transferred to checking for Scholarships   3,000.00   

Transferred to checking for Awards   2,000.00   

Transferred to one-year CD   5,000.00   

TOTAL 7,776.37 10,000.00   

ENDING BALANCE IN SAVINGS ACCOUNT:      10,704.42 

        

STARTING BALANCE IN CD     91,769.38 

Interest 588.14     

Transferred from Scholarship Savings 5,000.00   

ENDING BALANCE IN CD      97,357.52 

        

TOTAL ASSOCIATION MONIES      122,430.75 

        

CLASS MONIES      8,221.33 

Transferred to checking- Class of ô97, ô02, ó07   2,043.56   

TOTAL CLASS MONIES (not for Association use)     6,177.77 

Did you know that you do not have to wait for your 5-year reunion to pay your dues? Dues 

are just $10 a year and can be paid anytime. Help us keep this tradition alive! 

Honorary Members 

         Alice Berube Hayes Stevens ô53                           Corrine Gilman Erskine ó66                     

       ahayes23@comcast.net                               cerskine2@yahoo.com 

                                                                                   603-448-3919 

mailto:diannegrant69@yahoo.com
mailto:rjkidder@aol.com
mailto:denise.d.shibles@gmail.com
file:///G:/Documents/LHS_Alumni/alumni%20news%202017/poodie154@yahoo.com
http://mail.live.com/?rru=compose%3faction%3dcompose%26to%3ddam1051%40comcast.net&ru=https%3a%2f%2fprofile.live.com%2fcid-91ecb9ebd1922ad8%2fdetails%2f%3fcontactId%3d0e53c535-0000-0000-0000-000000000000%26ru%3dhttp%253A%252F%252Fbl162w.blu162.mail.live.com%252Fmail%252FContactMainLight.aspx%253FContactFilter%253D3%2526n%253D252989579
file:///G:/Documents/LHS_Alumni/alumni%20news%202017/lindasue216@yahoo.com
file:///G:/Documents/LHS_Alumni/alumni%20news%202017/sd5631@msn.com
mailto:josephine.m.comeau@hitchcock
mailto:moonday8@aol.com
mailto:ahayes23@comcast.net
mailto:cerskine2@yahoo.com


3 

  

     LOOKING FOR A PLACE TO STAY?  
 

If you need to book a room or two for the reunion, itôs best to do so early.  Dartmouth graduation is happening the same weekend.  

Here are some websites to try: 

 

       LebanonChamber.com       HomeAway.com          Vrbo.com               Booking.com                 Airbnb.com 

 

If you want to catch up on whatôs going on in the area, try these websites: 

 

VNews.com (Valley News) 

Hop.Dartmouth.edu  (Hopkins Center) 

LebanonOperaHouse.org 

Lebanonnh.gov  (City of Lebanon website) 

LHS.sau88.net (Lebanon High School) 

 

 

äGreat schools are measured not by the 

accomplishments of their students, but by  

the lives lived by their alumni.å 

                                                                                                  -Michael Chun  

 
 

    

2017 SCHOLARSHIP REPORT 

       Thanks to your generous donations, our scholarship fund increased this year.  As you know, 

we pay out scholarships up to $6,000 each year.  Even after sending out those checks, we still 

cleared over $2,500!  So, to everyone that listened to our plea last year, thank you for sending in 

your donations!  We are honored to be able to continue to offer these valuable scholarships in 

the name of the Lebanon High School Alumni Associationôs name each and every year. This 

scholarship is awarded to a graduating senior who has at least one parent that attended LHS. 

 

The 2017 recipient of our $1,000/4 year award (total scholarship of $4,000) 

was Carter Adams.  He is the son of Bruce Adams (ô89) and Gretchen Adams 

and is attending New England College.   

 

Our $500 Books Awards were given to: Kristen Anderson, who is attending 

the University of Tampa; Baleigh Clark, who is attending Plymouth State 

University; Jessica Deyo, who is attending River Valley Community College and Tyler 

Mansfield, who is attending Curry College. 

 

We wish all  of our recipients our sincere wishes for a bright future. 

 

Please consider making a donation this year.  No amount is too small!  Your donation will be 

recognized in next yearôs newsletter.  Thank You. 

 

Be sure to visit our website at www.lebnhalumni.com 

 
  We have updated the site and continue to post current events and notices. If you need to 

change your mailing address, click on the 'Alumni Database' tab and complete the short form. 

You can also pay your dues or make a donation from our website by clicking on the 

'Dues/Scholarship' tab. If you have alumni related news you'd like to share, please email the 

information to us at alumni@lebnhalumni.com and we'll get it posted. 

     Thank you to Marilou Bagley Childs ó91 for contributing so many photos! 

 

 

ALUMNI DAY  

SCHEDULE 
 

 

9:30 ï 10 a.m. 
Floats are to be lined up behind 

River Valley Community 

College/Village Pizza 

 

To begin at 9:30 a.m.  
Registration at Colburn Park 

Dues may be paid at the 

Alumni Association Tent 

 

 

10:45 am 
Judging begins 

Class participants and 

spokesperson should be 

with their float 
 

12:00 Noon  
Parade begins, leaving parking 

lot  

from behind Village Pizza onto  

Taylor St., Campbell St., North 

Park St., South Park St., School 

St., Kimball St., Shaw St., Bank 

St., Campbell St.,  

Taylor St.,  

then back to the parking lot 
 

2:00  Bandstand 
Business Meeting 

 

Announcement of 

Parade Winners 

 

And the Winners areé. 
 

                  Winners of  

    1st, 2nd, and 3rd 

Place will be 

announced 

                 at 2:00 p.m. 

file:///G:/Documents/LHS_Alumni/alumni%20news%202017/www.lebnhalumni.com
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      Some of the class of 1984 headed to the 

Masquerade Ball at the Fireside Inn in 

February. Throughout the last 34 years, our class has gotten 

together as often 

as we can, 

including lunches 

and meeting up at 

Salt Hill to catch 

up with an out of 

town classmate 

who may come 

into town. Having 

our reunions 

every five years, 

our attendance 

gets larger every 

five years. 

 

Class of 1984 

Barbara Hill Welch  

 

 

Sadly, the last time many of our classmates 

gathered, it was to honor the life of our 

cherished friend, John McLain, whom we lost 

in November. Itôs only been two years since 

we participated in our last Alumni 

anniversary, but weôre already missing each other, knowing that 

our 50th reunion in 2021 is a long time to wait to get together 

again. So, following in the footsteps of several classes before 

us, weôre looking forward to the celebration of when most of us 

officially become senior citizens: our 65th birthday. We took a 

poll on our Facebook page to see when and where everyone 

would like to gather and decided on a dinner cruise aboard the 

Mount Washington, which sails out of Weirs Beach, Laconia. 

Plans, including the date, are still being worked out, and all 

updates will be posted on our class website: 

www.LHS1971.com under the ñAnnouncementsò tab, and also 

on our Facebook page: LHS Class of ô71. 

ï Sandy Goodwin Fontana 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You can have more than one child, you can 

have more than one marriage, you can acquire 

more than one college degree, you can have 

several jobs, but there is one thing that you 

only do once and that is graduate from high 

school. You say good-bye to your first love, your first crush, the 

class bully who tormented you, the teachers who helped mold 

you, and maybe even your best friend who was with you 

through good times and bad.  High school is and was a 

significant milestone in our lives. Upon leaving high school, 

you set out into the world of adulthood and some donôt want to 

look back.  Then you get the newsletter and someone from your 

class asks if you are going. You hesitate but agree to go.  It's so 

nice that, as adults, we can come together and have fun through 

the connection and bond of our childhood.  

-Susan Monica Mollohan

And now, a few words from our alumni . . . . 

From our 1988 edition 
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2017                TOURNAMENT NEWS 
 

We held our 8th Annual Tournament on June 9th at Carter Country Club. We had 34 players competing for prizes 

donated by local businesses and a little shower didn't stop them from having great rounds of golf!  

First place went to the team of Roger Dion '57 and Sonny Demers '54. They each won a $25 gift card to West 

Lebanon Supply and a $20 gift card to The Fort. Second place went to the team of Zach Flanders '12, Josh Flanders '07, 

Dustin Clark, Chris Tozzo and Jeff Lahaye '82. They each won a $25 gift card to The 4-Aces Diner and an LHS Alumni 

visor. Third place went to the team of Cole and Gordon Cruz, Scott Duhaime '86 and Chris O'Connor. They each won an 

LHS Alumni Agamek T-shirt and a coupon for rounds of mini-golf at Fore-U Golf Center.  

Prizes on our 4 challenge holes were awarded to: Walter Putnam '71, Roger Dion, Cole Cruz and Zach Flanders. 

Their prizes were free rounds of golf at local golf clubs. We raised $200 on a raffle making the total raised at $930 for our 

scholarship fund! This amount seems to grow each year.  

Our thanks go to Carter Country Club, Quechee Lakes, the Hanover Country Club, Eastman Golf Club, Montcalm 

Golf Club, Waterville Valley Golf and Bill Cantlin, The 4 Aces Diner, Jakes, West Lebanon Supply, The Fort and Fore-U 

Golf for their generous donations. We also want to thank our sponsors: Chuck Morgan CPA, Irving Oil and the Evans 

Group. Thanks also go to Brian Lahaye '83 for taking charge of the course and fielding questions. He was a tremendous 

help!  

2018 Registration form is below:  

 

9th ANNUAL LHS ALUMNI GOLF TOURNAMENT  

REGISTRAT ION FORM 

Friday, June 8, 2018 Shotgun start at 9:00 am 

Carter Country Club, Lebanon, NH    

Registration deadline: June 5th  

 

This will be a 9-hole scramble with special challenge holes.   

Play will be in teams of 4.  We will assign you to a team if needed. 

 

 

Name_____________________________________________________   Class of___________  

 

 

Name_____________________________________________________   Class of___________ 

 

 

Name_____________________________________________________   Class of___________ 

 

 

Name_____________________________________________________   Class of___________ 

 

 

# of players____________ x $40   Total enclosed $__________________ 

 

Registration fee includes golf, one cart per team of 4, prizes, light lunch, and a donation to the Alumni Association 

Scholarship Fund. 

 

In case we need to reach you, please provide your contact information: 

 

Email: ____________________________________________        Cell/Home Phone: ______________________ 

 

 

Please make check payable to: LHSAA and mail it with this registration form to: 

LHS Alumni Assn, PO Box 911, Lebanon, NH  03766 
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       ANY INFRACTION OF ANY RULE, WHILE IN THE PARKING LOT OR ON THE PARADE ROUTE,  

                  WILL RESULT IN A 5 POINT SCORE REDUCTION FOR EACH INFRACTION.  
 

PARADE RULES AND REGULATIONS
 

The parade registrar is Linda Jeffers Bagley ó69. Register floats by calling 603-359-4877 or email lindasue216@gmail.com.  

Floats must be registered WITH THE PARADE CHAIR by June 1st in order to be eligible for judging. First come, first 

registered. Floats not registered by June 1st are still welcome. 
 

FLOATS ONLY are to enter at the Village Pizza entrance from 9:00 to 10:00 AM. There will be someone there to direct you 

to your staging area. Parade participants must park in an adjoining parking lot. Do NOT ask security to let you into the float 

area. 
 
 

Float participants need to be on the float no later than 10:45 AM for judging. Select one classmate to be the 

spokesperson. S/he will be responsible for explaining your float to the judges.  
 

1. Classes are required to have their theme and year of graduation visible from the front of the float/truck. 

2. No part of the float shall measure higher than 12 feet from the pavement. 

3. Due to insurance restrictions, no live animals are allowed in the parade ð with the exception of horses (restrictions 

apply). 

4. STATE LAW: ñNo person may use any type of vehicle with protruding or outrigger wheels in a parade unless the 

vehicle is suitably modified to protect both riders and pedestrians from the wheel assembly.ò 

5. There will be NO DRINKING OF ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES on or around the floats at any time before or during the 

parade -This is grounds for disqualification. 

6. NOTHING IS TO BE THROWN FROM THE FLOAT (including water) - Participants walking alongside their float  

may gently toss candy\treats into the crowd and AWAY from the float. 

       7.    Children are allowed to participate. There must be 1 adult to supervise each group of 4 children, whether they are on the 

        float or walking beside. The adult must stay with their group of 4 at all times.  
 

 

       All floats will be judged in the following areas, a total of 30 points can be earned: 

A) Appearance  

     1. Quality:  

          a: Handmade: costumes, signs, decorations, furniture ð earn up to 5 points  

          b: Finished Look: painted, no rough edges, overall coverage of trailer ð earn up to 5 points 

     2. Action  

         a: Technology: water, mechanics, lights, sound ð earn up to 5 points  

         b: Class Action: appropriate to theme, continuous throughout parade, having fun ð earn up to 5 pts  

B)  How well theme is carried out 

      1. To parade theme ï earn up to 5 points  

      2. To your float theme ï earn up to 5 points  
 

 

We have supplied a dumpster for your convenience in breaking down your float. Please use only the dumpster set on 

the backside of the parking lot next to the river. Break down all cardboard and other bulky materials in order to give 

everyone else room.  
 

NOTE: Please remember thank and pay your truck drivers. The drivers come out year after year for us and usually on their own time. 

Please think about compensating your driver. We suggest a gratuity of $100. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:lindasue216@gmail.com


7 

  

 

 

 

The parade celebrated the year of 1952, the year the Lebanon 

Alumni Association was founded, celebrating our 65th birthday.  Our 

Grand Marshals were two wonderful women who dedicated their 

careers to teaching. Sue Seamans at Lebanon High School has 43 

years in the math department and Judy Herrick Jorgensen '73 has 38 

years teaching our little ones at Hanover Street Elementary School, 

School Street School, and Mt. Lebanon School. Both have retired and 

are enjoying their hobbies. Thank you, ladies!   

The parade was led by the American Legion Honor 

Guard, followed by Jonathan Putnam towing the Agamek Sign.  We 

had four future Alumni carrying the banners: Maggie Grant and Grace 

Howard along with two young fellows: Tanner Brown and Nathan 

LaHaye. Our sponsor banner was carried by LDS missionaries, Elders 

Larsen and Greene.  The Marine Color Guard, the magnificent 

Lebanon High School Band and cheerleaders marched.  We had 

representation from classes 1947 to 2017.  The class of 1972 was the 

winner of the float competition with I Saw Mommy Kissing Santa Claus, with second place, only one point less, the class of 1967 with 

the White River Drive -In ( do you all remember going there?) and third place was the class of 1997 with Charlotte's Web. Honorable 

mentions were 1957ôs Old Man of the Sea ,1962ôs Air Raid and our newest alumni class of 2017 with Singing in the Rain. We also had 

the Girl Scouts and many other classes riding in cars. The grand finale featured the impressive equipment and trucks from the Lebanon 

Fire Department.  

The Board has chosen the new theme for 2018é.Landmarks of the World.    Thank you for all of your help and support as I step 

down this year as parade chair, but as a board member, I am available to assist.  

 

Respectfully, David Muzzy '69 

                                                     Parade Marshals 2018 
 

     Since the creation of the Lebanon High School Alumni Association in 1952, 

the members of the class of ô44 have been loyal supporters of and contributors to 

the Association. The Board felt it was time to show our appreciation by honoring 

the class as this yearôs Parade Marshals. A few local class members have been 

steady attendees at our annual banquets, activities, and parades.  

     Looking through their yearbook, The Parrot, the familiar clubs, sports, and 

activities are still alive today. One unique club named Bonds and Stamps, held two 

big loan drives raising $37,444 to purchase a landing barge and boats for our 

troops.  

     Join us at the parade as we honor this group of amazing people as long-standing 

alumni. As Evelyn Audette Morse said, ñYou do the math!ò 

 

Annual Business Meeting Minutes ï June 10, 2017 

      Our meeting was opened by Vice-President Rebecca Renault Kidder ô84 at 2:20 PM who introduced the Board of Officers. 

Susan Couture Desrosiers ô72 made a motion to approve the minutes of the 2016 annual business meeting as printed in the 

newsletter, as well as the treasurer report. Both motions were passed. 

David Muzzy ô69 then asked for the roll call of all classes attending the meeting. 

Rebecca then read a statement explaining due to the low numbers in the attendance of recent banquets sponsored by the 

Association, we could no longer justify the expense and that there would not be a banquet/dance in June 2018. 

A moment of silence was observed for those alumni who are no longer with us. 

Susan McBain ô72 presented the Scholarship and Golf Tournament reports. 

Rebecca called for new business and read the following that was printed in our newsletter: ñAs you read in our newsletter, we 

are asking for a change to our by-laws in regards to our scholarship monies. We have worked on a very good plan so our LHS students 

will continue to benefit from our Scholarship Fund. Should this Association ever disband, we would turn the money over to the NH 

CHARITABLE FOUNDATION along with our guidelines and stipulations. By doing so, we are assured that as long as our 

scholarship money holds out, it will be awarded to graduating seniors with LHS ties.ò Motion was made and passed unanimously. 

David then announced the trophy winners for the parade along with the theme for our 2018 parade ï ñWorld Landmarksò. 

The meeting was adjourned with the singing of our school song, ñGlory to Lebanonò. 
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Second Place Class of ð67  
the White River Drive-In 

Third Place 

Class of ô97 ¯;9 

 


